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CREB Allocation

On February 8, 2008, the Internal 

Revenue Service released Information 

Release 2008-016 which provides 

information regarding the second round 

allocations of Clean Renewable Energy 

Bonds (CREB) awarded for 312 projects. 

The Service received 342 applications 

requesting $897 million in CREB alloca-

tions. Approximately $477 million of 

CREBs were awarded in the second 

round (the additional $77 million were 

from first round CREB allocations that 

were returned). In the second round, 

governmental bodies received allocations 

ranging from $15,000 to $2,950,000, and 

cooperatives received allocations ranging 

from $300,000 to $30,000,000. A copy of 

the CREB Information Release is available 

by clicking here. Information regarding the 

310 projects which received CREB alloca-

tions (and whose applicants consented to 

disclosure) is available by clicking here.

Stimulus Package

On February 7, 2008, the House and 

Senate passed a fiscal stimulus package 

which did not contain an extension of the 

CREB program (or other energy tax incen-

tives). The provisions were dropped after 

the Senate again failed by one vote to 

invoke cloture and limit debate on the bill. 

It is expected, however, that an energy tax 

package may be introduced and debated 

by the House of Representatives next 

week. Again, the extension of the various 

energy tax provisions (including CREBs) is 

expected to be funded, in part, by revenue 

raised through a repeal or reduction in tax 

incentives that are available to oil and gas 

companies. In light of prior opposition in 

the Senate and by the President to this 

revenue raiser, the outlook on the ultimate 

enactment of such energy tax incentives 

continues to be uncertain.

Contacts

Richmond Office
Hunton & Williams LLP 
Riverfront Plaza, East Tower
951 East Byrd Street
Richmond, Virginia 23219
(804) 788-8200
(804) 788-8218 fax

Laura Ellen Jones
(804) 788-8746
ljones@hunton.com

Douglas E. Lamb
(804) 788-8513
dlamb@hunton.com

© 2008 Hunton & Williams LLP. Attorney advertising materials. These materials have been prepared for 
informational purposes only and are not legal advice. This information is not intended to create an attorney-
client or similar relationship. Please do not send us confidential information. Past successes cannot be an 
assurance of future success. Whether you need legal services and which lawyer you select are important 
decisions that should not be based solely upon these materials.

Atlanta • Austin • Bangkok • Beijing • Brussels
Charlotte • Dallas • Houston • Knoxville • London

Los Angeles • McLean • Miami • New York • Norfolk
Raleigh • Richmond • Singapore • Washington

http://www.irs.gov/newsroom/article/0,,id=179016,00.html
http://www.hunton.com/emailblast/pdfs/EMKT-1681_CREBs2008Allocations2ndRound.pdf
http://www.hunton.com/bios/bio.aspx?id=15143&tab=0013
http://www.hunton.com/bios/bio.aspx?id=16561&tab=0013

